

Katherine Douglas Public Comment

From: Jeffrey Pemstein < JPemstein@nahb.org>

Sent: Friday, April 4, 2025 9:46 AM

To: sbcob; Plowman, Lisa; Vosburg, Alia

Cc: Supervisor Nelson; Steve Lavagnino; Joan Hartmann; lacpps@countyofsb.org; Roy Lee;

Karl Eckhart; Michael Stoltey

Subject: Comment Letter for Agenda Item #25-00318-April 8 2025 Board Meeting

Attachments: HPSCAN_20250404163048971_2025-04-04_163151849.pdf

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Good morning:

Please find our comment letter for Agenda Item File #25-00318 (Richards Ranch Appeal Hearing) for the April 8, 2025 Board of Supervisors meeting.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment and including this letter in the record for the upcoming hearing.



JEFFREY PEMSTEIN AVP Advocacy, Western Region

National Association of Home Builders

1201 15th Street, NW | Washington, DC 20005 d: 202.266.8542 e: JPemstein@nahb.org w: nahb.org

We Build Communities









The 2025 Builders' Show rocked 81K+ residential construction professionals with 1,800+ exhibitors, 120+ education sessions, events, parties and so much more. We hope you'll join us in 2026 when IBS moves to Orlando, Feb 17 – 19, 2026! Sign up to receive show updates.

Hot off the press! The new editions of Home Builders' Jobsite Codes; Breaking Ground, Breaking Glass Ceilings: A Guide for Finding Success in Male-Dominated Industries; The Cost of Doing Business Study and Social Media Marketing for Your Business from NAHB BuilderBooks are now available. Add these and other industry publications to your bookshelf today!

* * *This electronic message, including attachments, may include information that is confidential, proprietary and/or legally privileged. It is intended solely for the use of the individual(s) named as recipients in the message. Any unauthorized use, disclosure, copying or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient or have received this e-mail in error, please contact the sender by replying to the e-mail and delete all copies of the original message.* * *



| State and Local Government Affairs Department

April 4, 2025

Supervisor Laura Capps, Chair and Member of the Board of Supervisors County of Santa Barbara 105 E. Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Submitted via Email Only

Subject:

Agenda Item File #25-00318

April 8, 2025 Board of Supervisors Meeting

Appeal Hearing for the Richards Ranch Project (Key Site 26)

Dear Chair Capps and Members of the Board of Supervisors:

Request

In partnership with the members of the Home Builders Association of the Central Coast (HBACC) and our builder members, the National Association of Home Builders (NAHB) supports the request by Michael Stoltey (Project Applicant) appealing the County of Santa Barbara Planning Commission's March 19, 2025 denial of (25APL-0007) and the determination that the applicants second application resubmittal, dated January 20, 2024 ("Resubmittal Application") for the Project, is incomplete and lost legal rights under California housing law. Not only is the denial egregious at a time of a severe housing shortage within the County, State and Nationally, but such action violates State of California housing law, including, but not limited to, the Housing Accountability Act (Gov. Code, § 65589.5) and Permit Streamlining Act (Gov. Code, § 65920 et seq.).

Background

In conversations with the Project Applicant (Mr. Stoltey) and our independent review of the project file, we understand that the Richards Ranch Mixed-Use Development (Orcutt Commons- Project), is a 750-unit residential community, including 156 deed-restricted affordable units, on a 44-acre infill site. The site has been commercially zoned since the 1980s and remains undeveloped due to infrastructure constraints (primarily lacking water allocations for commercial use, but with sufficient capacity for residential purposes).

Further, we understand that the County of Santa Barbara (County), rather than proactively rezoning this prime and underutilized land to meet state housing mandates, selected other sites in flood zones and flight paths which generally circumvents "real housing production". After several attempts, the applicant rightly and legally applied to the County in December 2023 under the Builder's Remedy provisions of State law at a time when the County lacked a state-compliant Housing Element.

Agenda Item #25-00318 County of Santa Barabara April 4, 2025 Page 2

While the County initially acknowledged the Project would qualify under the State authorized Builder's Remedy provisions, County staff has since obstructed the processing of the application in a manner that is of concern to NAHB and our builder members. Under the Housing Accountability Act (HAA-collectively SB 330 and AB 1893) project applicants are protected against arbitrary rejections and mandate good faith permitting. From our review it appears that the County's responses and approach directly contradicts State guidance on Builder's Remedy implementation. Further, under the California State Permit Streamlining Act the County clearly appears to have missed the statutory 30-day deadline for issuing an incompleteness determination, which should have rendered the application automatically complete under Government Code § 65943(a).

NAHB's estimates through the end of 2024 over 103.5 million households—76.9% of all U.S. households—are already not able to afford a median priced new home. Our models further indicate that governmental delays in application processing is one of the key factors leading to the chronic shortage of housing. Such delays in project review and approvals are increasingly pricing families out of housing at all levels. For every \$1,000 increase in the median price of a new home would price an additional 106,031 households out of the market, and that a 25-basis point increase in the 30-year fixed mortgage rate (from 6.50% to 6.75%) would price approximately 1.1 million households from the housing market.

NAHB is a Washington, D.C.-based trade association that includes as part of its federation more than 700 affiliated state and local associations in all fifty states, the District of Columbia, and Puerto Rico. Through our "10-point Housing Plan", the NAHB mission is to protect the American Dream of housing opportunities for all. Our thousands of builder members are proud to construct over 80 percent of the housing units produced every year in the United States. Our members include small-volume builders, production builders, multifamily builders, modular housing companies, and residential remodelers. In addition, NAHB includes associate members who span the spectrum of the housing industry, including suppliers, service providers, and product manufacturers.

NAHB works to ensure that all Americans have access to safe, decent, and affordable housing. A healthy housing market serves buyers at all socioeconomic levels, including houses for first time homebuyers and lower- to middle-income purchasers. Many of these middle-income purchasers include those in the military, teachers, and first responders. The location and availability of attainable housing has a major influence on the overall health of a family unit, and determines what school's children can attend, proximity to jobs, access to childcare, and even affects how much time a family spends together at the end of the day.

Conclusion

NAHB joins the Project Applicant in requesting the Board of Supervisors to:

- 1. Find that the Resubmittal Application is complete by operation of law as of February 19, 2025 because the County staff did not send its incomplete letter within the 30 days required under Government Code section 65943(a) and (b).
- Overturn the Planning Director's determination that Project lost its SB 330 Preliminary Application vesting (and therefore the Builder's Remedy and other protections under state housing law) because the County improperly determined that the Project has a limited number of submittals (only two 90-day cycles) within which to be deemed complete contrary to clear HCD Guidance. (Gov. Code, § 65941.1.)

Agenda Item #25-00318 County of Santa Barabara April 4, 2025 Page 3

- 3. Overturn the Planning Director's improper determination that Project lost its SB 330 Preliminary Application vesting (and therefore the Builder's Remedy and other protections under state housing law) because the County improperly determined that the Project changed the construction square footage by 20 percent or more in violation of Government Code section 65941.1(d).
- 4. Overturn the Planning Director's improper determination that the Resubmittal Application is incomplete in violation of Permit Streamlining Act by improperly relying on items such as non-checklist items, items that were not listed in the first incomplete letter, inconsistency items, and items that actually were provided by the applicant to the County.

As the Nation's largest home building association, NAHB can and will bring to bear our resources in support of our members and the cause of providing "Housing for All". NAHB respects the role of local land use agencies to administer land use decisions in a fair and equitable manner while simultaneously engaging in situations where our significant expertise can help advance the cause.

In that spirit, we are hopeful that rational heads will prevail, and the Board of Supervisors will act to allow for this much needed project to immediately go forward.

Please contact me if you have any further questions.

Respectfully,

National Association of Home Builders

Jeffrey M. Pennstein

Governmental Affairs-Western Region

(916) 832-8228

C: Clerk of the Board, County of Santa Barbara
Lisa Plowman, County of Santa Barbara
Ali Vosberg, County of Santa Barbara
Michael Stoltey, Project Applicant
Lindy Hatcher, HBACC
Dan Dunmoyer, CBIA
Karl Eckhart, NAHB
Lily Weatherby, NAHB
file